

NAZARENE THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY

1700 East Meyer Boulevard Kansas City 31, Missouri



WILLARD H. TAYLOR,
M.A., B.D., PH.D.

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR
OF BIBLICAL THEOLOGY

November 6, 1965

Dr. Merne Harris Vennard College University Park, Iowa

Dear Dr. Harris:

I thought I ought to drop you a note of apology for not appearing at the Wesleyan Theological Society meeting to read Dr. Richard Taylor's paper. Dr. Grider probably told you that I had some family matters which demanded that I not leave home this weekend. To make matters worse I took sick during the week, so it appeared that the trip was really not for me. I am sorry to have missed this first session and the privilege of meeting some of the men who are members of the society.

I trust that this double shift did not create any problems for you in keeping the program moving.

May God richly bless you in your work at Vennard.

Fnaternally,

Willard ". Taylor